Meeting Notes 

Friends of Castle Green – Directors 

7pm Thursday, 17th August 2017, The Pavilion, Castle Green, Hereford
Present:  Amanda Attfield, Mark Hubbard, Paddy Nugent, Annabel Oxford, Steve Cameron, Joy Harvey,  Lisa Richardson
Apologies:  Katie Bott

	Agenda 

item
	Key points
	Action

	Conflicts of Interest
	Mark is a resident of Castle Green.

Mark’s brother is employed by the firm of solicitors involved with the CAT negotiations
	

	Notes of Last 
Meeting &
Matters Arising
	The minutes of the meeting on 20th July were agreed & signed. 

Carry forward:  Use of the Green Survey will run October 2017-October 2018
~  The building Insurance query will be added to our solicitors’ list     

~  Mark has the list of business contacts + Bowling Club to invite to the World Café Event on 6th September.   
~  Request Awards for All for the budget to be re-allocated to cover staff time & the on-line surveys.     
~  Mark will forward the refurbishment brief to Paddy when it is complete
~  Amanda will put together the job description for a volunteer coordinator, which Annabel would talk through with Annie Lilwall.
	Paddy

Mark
Mark

Amanda

	Finance
	Sentinel have inspected the faulty intruder alarm and advised that a new control panel is needed.  The quote is for  £637 + VAT.  It was agreed that we should get another couple of quotes and that alternative quotes should be obtained for any item costing £500 & over.         

~ Steve circulated copies of the cash book and outstanding debtors.  Our current balance is £25,974.42 with outstanding debts of £951.   Nothing to be written off at this stage.

~  The final accounts for 2016 were discussed and it was agreed that Katie’s time spent on individual events could be allocated against payroll costs, giving a more realistic view of event profit/loss.  The adjusted 2016 accounts were AGREED BY ALL.

~  A policy for capitalization as well as for obtaining quotations should be set up in future
~  Katie’s pension provision will start as from 1st August and an official letter should be sent to her by the end of September outlining the contributions and giving her the opportunity to opt out.  As we had previously agreed that our employer’s contribution should be 3%, in anticipation of the increases in 2018 & 2019, Katie need contribute nothing this year, 2% in 2018 & 5% in 2019.
	Steve/Mark


	CAT
	The solicitors had been instructed to execute the lease.  We now have new title deeds & outline plan of the lease area.  All the points raised in out letter of 15th June had been included in the lease .  The agreed searches were in hand, as were outstanding questions, outstanding repairs, technical matters, EPC rating etc.  to which Paddy would add the intruder alarm & the parlous state of the stair newel posts.   We will have the right to use the amenities of Castle Green as we see fit.  
	Paddy

	Operational

	Gardening:  A Chinese student of landscape architecture who came to the Planning for Real stand is now helping Ian on a regular basis and will continue to do so for the rest of the summer.   
~  Mark had met the Deputy Head of the Cathedral School, who is in charge of extra-curricular studies taking place on Friday.  He would like the group of 8-10 students (yrs. 10-12) to undertake the maintenance of the riverbank.  They will provide staff, insurance & risk assessment and we would provide the tools & access.   A budget of £300 was agreed for buying the tools at cost from Philip Morris.  Future projects could include a team to help with the events, conservation research, design & creation of an app for a historical tour of Castle Green

~  Council employees have two paid volunteer days a year and a small group would like to use that time for a project on the Green.  The Monument flower beds or painting the benches were suggested.  For the benches all that would be needed is black metal paint and brushes that they could dispose of at the end of the day but they would have to organize everything themselves.  Amanda to give Katie the contact details

~  Balfour Beatty are keen to help with the gardening waste pile – to build a container, etc.   Amanda to pass on the contact details to Mark.
~  The Planning for Real Stand at the Country Fair was very successful.
~  Heidi had emailed details of the requirements for security of tenure made by the large lottery funders.  Once the CAT goes through, we shall need to work very fast to get the project completed in the time allowed and should be getting as far forward as we can now.   Paddy will research professional funding contacts.  

Building:  Mark has found a replacement cleaner who starts in the first week of September so there will be a two week gap between the end of this week and then.  Someone is needed just to keep an the state of the building although it is a relatively quiet time
~  AECB have moved into the top office & there is someone interested in renting the smaller office too.
Events:  outdoor theatre cancelled and is not due to be rescheduled
~  Actions for the Fireworks are underway and Mark,, Toni & Katie will liaise again in early September.  
~  Christmas Fair:  Carnival Arts are putting together a proposal for a Winter Wonderland.  
	Mark

Amanda

Amanda

Paddy

	Awards for All
	Awards for All:  Mark & Lisa had met to distil the themes emerging from the Community Consultation.  With these in mind, they had put together a questionnaire based on the Pavilion in the first place to be set up on Survey Monkey and publicised on the website, on Facebook & on Twitter.  A second one covering the other issues would be devised later in the year.  Heidi had emailed some suggested alterations and these would be made.   
	

	AGM
	The standard agenda was agreed.  Mark would give a ten minute presentation on the themes emerging from the Awards for All Community Consultation and then invite the members to put their thoughts on post-it notes pinned to the seven flip-chart sized, laminated boards listing them, set against the walls.   

~  Annabel would contact Black Dog regarding catering for 50 for the AGM
	

	Any Other Business
	Future risk assessments for our large events should bear in mind the terrorism threat.  Paddy would forward the relevant document.  
	Paddy

	Date of Next Meeting
	Thursday, 21st September, 2017 at 7pm at the Castle Green Pavilion, Hereford.
	


